A note from the Headteacher

**Dear Parents** 

Assalamu alaikom.

The end of a year packed with learning, experiences and activities. The final few weeks have been especially busy – and nothing short of amazing! Our end-of-year trips were a resounding success, with pupils returning full of stories and excitement. Teachers consistently reported glowing feedback from venues, particularly noting theimpeccable behaviour of our pupils. We are so proud of the way they represented our schools with maturity and respect.

This week, we were delighted to host our end-of-year presentations for parents. The confidence with which our pupils spoke – even the very youngest ones – was truly impressive. It was heartening to see how much they have grown over the year, both academically and personally.

Yesterday also marked a milestone with our very first Careers Morning for older pupils – and what a success it was! The level of engagement, curiosity and ambition displayed was inspiring, masha'Allah.

We are sincerely grateful for the continued support and trust of our parents throughout the journey. Your partnership makes all the difference.

Thank you all - and have a wonderful summer holiday!

Wasalaam, Mrs Ghafori Headteacher



## **UPCOMING**



Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> September



Pert Attendance

AND WHOEVER PUTS THEIR

TRUST

IN ALLAH, THEN ALLAH WILL
SUFFICE HIM.

(65:1)

Hadith of







Our first Careers Fair took place this week with representatives from a range of professions from Law and Accounting to Architecture, Engineering, Game Design, Social Work and more. A huge thank you to our guests for volunteering their time to inspire our pupils!





## Highlights of the Week



KS2 had a fantastic day at Jungle Parc on their end of year school trip.



Walking in Madinah. A super presentation evening performance by years 1 to 6!

special nasheed performance for the whole school!

MORNING

YEAR '

The last week in Year 1 has been full of making lasting memories ♥

PC Tyrone had a busy morning, firstly with KS2 at the Careers Fair and then a visit to Nursery.





